

February 2, 2023

At a meeting of the Scott County Electoral Board begun and held at 2:30 p.m. in the EB meeting room located at the Community Services Building, 190 Beech St. Suite 204, Gate City, VA.. Present were Walter Rose Chairman, Joe Quillen Secretary and C.M. Bond. Also present for the meeting was Deputy Registrar Tammy Presley and Director of Elections Mike Edwards

The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. and upon a motion by Joe Quillen, duly seconded by Walter Rose the minutes for October 12, 2022 and November 18, 2022 were approved with all members voting in favor.

There was no one present to speak during Public Comment.

The first order of new business was to welcome C.M. Bond who was appointed by the Scott County Circuit Court to serve on the Electoral Board for a three year term beginning January 1, 2023.

Upon a motion by Joe Quillen duly seconded by C.M. Bond, all member voted to elect Walter Rose as the Secretary of the Electoral Board for a one year term. Upon a motion by Walter Rose duly seconded by C.M. Bond, all members voted to elect Joe Quillen as the Chairman of the Electoral Board for a one year term. Upon a motion by Walter Rose duly seconded by Joe Quillen, all members voted to elect C.M. Bond as the Vice-Chairman of the Electoral Board for a one year term.

Director of Elections Mike Edwards reviewed with the Board the candidates that have picked up and completed the required paperwork to run for local offices thus far.

Deputy Registrar Tammy Presley discussed with the Board the list and selection of Election Officials for 2023. Election Official letters have went out and the signed letters are coming in to the office as required. No further action was needed at this time.

The Board also took time to review the new Scott County website. All members agreed that it was a great improvement and applauded the Board of Supervisors and County staff that worked on this project.

The Board scheduled its next meeting for Thursday, March 30, 2023 at 2:30 p.m. and on a motion by Joe Quillen duly seconded by Walter Rose, all voting in favor, the meeting adjourned.

Walter Rose, Chairman

Joe Quillen, Secretary